

PRCE meeting June 1

Attendees April Anair, Lana Einschlag, Lew Jamison, Weiwen Li, Jasmeen Pombra

Council Liaison: Stanley Mok

City Manager: Cody Einfalt

Intern: Noah Benest

Roll call was called at 6:05 pm and quorum was established

June picnic

Noah shared list of volunteers and times allotted. April recommended sending reminder via email to all the volunteers listed. She also recommended having 7 lists prepared for rsvp attendees so we can have this at the registration table. Noah also showed tickets and name slips he had which will be brought to the picnic. The food lines map was discussed including discussion not to have a separate line for vegetarian food as that had resulted in longer lines and more confusion last year. We also discussed if committee chairs had responded for tabling. Lew discussed having dry ice for the drinks table. We also discussed the drinks that would be available and discussed that we had got short of water at the pathways run this year. We discussed the people from the PRCE committee that would be attending and start times people would be available at the picnic. Brief discussion was carried out regarding the 70 th anniversary cake that would be picked up and brought to the picnic.

Pathway Run

We discussed the successful pathway run event May 2026 and Noah was recognized for a great job done in helping and coordinating and first time planning of an event of this scale. We mentioned having a Lost and found bin in the future which could be housed next to registration. We saw slight decrease from previous years but still a substantial attendance this year.

Pickle Ball court

We gave a brief update regarding the subcommittee findings from recent field trip to look for sites. The subcommittee consisted of Weiwen Li, James Pombra and Council member Stanley Mok. We discussed the potential site around the caging court for baseball practice which could give us three courts. Jasmeen mentioned discussion with Joram Parcutilo regarding the Little League contract. City Manager Cody Einfalt clarified that we do not delay the contract as this discussion needed to be separate. We discussed again gauging the interest for this at the upcoming June picnic as we had done last year.

Heritage Home

Jasmeen stated that she had not yet contacted Carol from the history committee and will be following up after the picnic

Upcoming meeting Jun 22 date was discussed and attendees approved of the meeting date

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm